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VOLUNTARY ANNOUNCEMENT
UPDATE ON THE LAWSUIT AGAINST THE SAMR AND

ADMINISTRATIVE REVIEW PROCESS

This announcement is made on a voluntary basis by Greatview Aseptic Packaging Company Limited
(the “Company”, which together with its subsidiaries, shall be collectively referred to as the
“Group”).

Reference is also made to the announcement issued by the Company on 8 November 2024 relating to
the administrative lawsuit against the SAMR (the “Previous Announcement”). Unless otherwise
defined in this announcement, capitalised terms used in this announcement shall have the same
meaning as they are referred to and defined in the Previous Announcement.

The board of directors of the Company (the “Board”) wishes to inform shareholders of the Company
(the “Shareholders”) regarding recent developments related to the administrative lawsuit against the
SAMR.

As disclosed in the Previous Announcement, the Company commenced an administrative lawsuit (the
“Lawsuit”) against the SAMR in March 2024 concerning SAMR’s decision referenced in the SAMR
Notice. The court hearing took place on 20 November 2024.

The Company received a legal analysis from the PRC law firm handling the current administrative
lawsuit for the Company on 19 December 2024 (the “Legal Analysis”), indicating that the lawsuit
against the SAMR is currently under review and awaiting judgment. The Company retains the right to
appeal any adverse decision that may arise from this litigation.

Additionally, the Board would like to inform Shareholders that the Company has initiated an
administrative review process concerning the notice from the SAMR dated 15 November 2024
addressed to the Company and Shandong NewJF Technology Packaging Co., Ltd.* (山東新巨豐科技
包裝股份有限公司) (“Shandong NewJF”) and will keep Shareholders informed of any significant
developments regarding this case.
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Shareholders and potential investors are advised to exercise caution when dealing in the securities of
the Company.

By order of the Board of
Greatview Aseptic Packaging Company Limited

BI Hua Jeff
Chief Executive Officer, Chairman and Executive Director

Beijing, the People’s Republic of China, 27 December 2024

As at the date of this announcement, the Board comprises two executive directors, namely Mr. BI
Hua, Jeff and Ms. QI Zhaohui; three non-executive directors, namely, Mr. CHANG Fuquan, Ms. WEI
Wei and Mr. CHOI Sum Shing Samson; and four independent non-executive directors, namely Mr.
LUETH Allen Warren, Mr. GUO Kai, Mr. TANGEN Einar Hans and Ms. KOU Chung Yin Mariana.

The Directors jointly and severally accept full responsibility for the accuracy of information
contained in this announcement and confirm, having made all reasonable inquiries, that to the best of
their knowledge, opinions expressed in this announcement have been arrived at after due and careful
consideration and there are no other facts not contained in this announcement, the omission of which
would make any statement in this announcement misleading
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